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September 10, 2012
Members Present:
Kevin Ayotte (Vice-Chair), Jacinta Amaral (State-wide), Provost William Covino, Gena Gechter (University-wide), O. Harald Schweizer (Criminology), Melanie Ram (Political Science), President John Welty
Excused Absent:
Lynn Williams (Chair)
Absent:
Arthur Montejano (Student)
Visitors:
Venita Baker, Vice President Cynthia Teniente-Matson
The meeting was called to order at 3:05 p.m. by Vice-Chair Ayotte in the Library Lecture Hall, HML 3212.

1.
Agenda.
MSC
to approve the Agenda.
2.
Minutes.
MSC to approve the minutes of 8/27/12
3.
Communications and Announcements.

A. 
Invitations for Academic Senate Officers to Cal State Online Informational Meeting.

Associate Dean Scott Moore (Continuing and Global Education) has requested suggestions for which officers of the Academic Senate should be invited to a special information session about Cal State Online on Wednesday, September 26, 2012 from 4:15-4:45pm in the Haak Boardroom (Library 4th floor).

Committee members suggested inviting the Chairs (or designees) of the following Senate Committees/Subcommittees: Academic Policy & Planning, Budget, Graduate Committee, Graduate Curriculum Subcommittee. Vice-Chair Ayotte will communicate these recommendations to Associate Dean Moore.
B. 
Email Request from Associate Provost Caldwell for Faculty Representative – Student Evaluations of Faculty.

Associate Provost Michael Caldwell has requested the Executive Committee appoint or elect a representative from the faculty (3-year term, tenured/tenure-track) to oversee the Student Evaluations of Faculty process and serve as the faculty liaison between the Office of Faculty Affairs and the Academic Senate.  The representative will be charged with serving as the primary pint of contact for questions regarding the IDEA Center system, as well as providing faculty/staff support and workshops in coordination with the Office of Faculty Affairs.

Vice-Chair Ayotte will contact Associate Provost Caldwell for a full description of duties and the Senate will distribute a call to faculty.

C. 
Budget.
President Welty announced a budget information session on Monday October 8, 1-3pm in the Satellite Student Union.

President Welty summarized the Board of Trustees (BOT) plan to refund the latest student fee increase if Proposition passes as well as options if Proposition 30 fails.  If Proposition 30 fails, the BOT will recommend a tuition increase of $150/semester beginning January 2013, a 7% increase in non-resident tuition effective Fall 2013, additional fees equivalent to non-resident tuition for all units in excess of 150, a fee for repeating courses, and a 3rd tuition tier (additional $200) for students taking 17+ units. Deviating from past practice, none of the tuition increase would be allocated to State University Grants to offset increased costs to students. A recommendation to move from the current CSU system 95% benefit contribution toward the 80% level that is common for other state employees (this is an element that will be subject to collective bargaining) is also expected. Additional one-time funds from Extended Education will also be used to close the budget shortfall if Proposition 30 fails. The remaining $132 million system-wide shortfall would be covered by the campuses, with Fresno State’s share amounting to roughly $7 million. Failure to pass Proposition 30 would then result in a $13.2 million base budget reduction for Fresno State.

President Welty stated that BOT will discuss the 2013-14 budget request, which will include requested increase of $421 million: $50 million to cover health benefit increases, $85 to cover a 3% compensation pool, $155 million for enrollment growth, $58 million for student success, $30 million for urgent maintenance, $20 million for technology infrastructure, $23 million for instructional equipment.
D. 
Board of Trustees Discussion re: Elimination of Upper-Division General Education (GE) Requirement.

Senator Jacinta Amaral (State-wide) stated that the BOT will be discussing a proposal to eliminate the requirement for upper-division GE.  President Welty provided additional background about the recent discussion surrounding this issue, noting that the genesis of the conversation was in efforts to keep Majors system-wide capped at 120 units.  President Welty noted that the upcoming BOT discussion is only an information item and would not be up for a vote before the November meeting.

Discussion continued about the 120 unit major cap and the GE requirement.
4.
Approval of Updated Intellectual Property Policy-Intellectual Property Review Committee.
No discussion – item was addressed at the previous Executive Committee meeting.
5.
Recommendation on Low Enrollment Courses–University Budget Committee.
No discussion – item was addressed at the previous Executive Committee meeting.
6.
Campus Planning Committee–Second Reading–Cynthia Teniente-Matson, Vice President for Administration and Chief Financial Officer.
Vice President Teniente-Matson described proposed options being discussed by the Campus Planning Committee (CPC) for restructuring faculty representation on that committee. VP Teniente-Matson presented the item for input by the Executive Committee to inform the CPC’s recommendation on restructuring to President Welty.

Option 1 is the status quo, with 2 faculty representatives on the CPC, one of whom would be the Chair of the Facilities and Campus Environmental Liaison (FACEL) Committee. Option 2 is to have 2 faculty members on CPC, with no direct involvement of FACEL.  Option 3 is to have one faculty representative from each School/College. This option has received attention in the light of discussions about recent difficulties with staffing the CPC Subcommittees and the possibility of consolidating the CPC/Subcommittee structure (collapsing current Arboretum, Traffic and Safety, and Campus Sustainability Subcommittees, with separate Subcommittees for the Peace Garden and Monumental Arts as well as Landscaping and Grounds) where all business might be conducted at the level of the CPC.
Discussion ensued regarding responsibilities of the various Subcommittees. Discussion of the removal of trees in the east parking lot in Summer 2012 noted that those trees were not part of the university Arboretum, and so the Arboretum Subcommittee would not have had jurisdiction over the project. President Welty observed that there may not be enough issues consistently arising to maintain the activity of all of the Subcommittees, but the CPC could appoint ad hoc subcommittees as issues arise needing specialized attention.

Senator Amaral recommended an organizational chart detailing the structure of all university-wide committees and subcommittees at the beginning of each academic year to facilitate communication.

Senator Amaral expressed interest in bringing this issue to FACEL prior to making a recommendation from the Executive Committee.  Provost Covino recommended that an interim recommendation be made to have 1 faculty representative from each School/College so that there is faculty representation while FACEL considers the issue further. The CPC is scheduled to meet on September 22 so a recommendation before that date would be needed.

7.
Executive Session. (For committee appointments)
Item will return on the next Agenda of the Executive Committee. 
MSC to adjourn at 4:01 p.m.
The next meeting of the Executive Committee will be announced.

An Agenda will be distributed prior to the meeting. 
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